

## ACADEMY OF MEDICAL ARTS AT CARSON HIGH COMPLEX

CITY HALLS 6 OCT -6 . 2. 0. 45

October 4, 20016

Kenneth Farfsing, City Manager City of Carson 701 E. Carson Street Carson, Ca 90745

Dear Mr. Farfsing,

I am a teacher at the Academy of Medical Arts, a small pilot school, on the campus of Carson High School. We are a school of over 500 students that prepares our students for careers in the health care industry. For the past several years, we have hosted our annual Health Expo during the month of February at the Carson Community Center. It is a competitive affair and one of our school's signature events that allows our students to articulate their knowledge and demonstrate their skills in a health care event of their choosing. They are formally judged by their teachers, parents, and the school's industry partners.

In the past, being a high school in the City of Carson and whose students are residents of the city, we were able to use the main hall of the Community Center and were granted a waiver on the room fees with the understanding that we would pay for the usage of the tables and chairs. With a limited school budget, we hope that your office can continue to assist us in this manner whether it be to waive the room fees or reduce them. Without this, we will be unable to hold our event off campus. We are planning to have our Health Expo on the evening of February 15, 2017.

Please let us know what your office can offer us at your earliest convenience. I can be reached at (310) 847-1460 or at dib7255@lausd.net. I look forward to hearing from you soon.

Sincerely.

Mathematics Department Chair

Academy of Medical Arts at Carson Complex

cc: Lula Davis-Holmes, Mayor Pro Tem